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CHEDRO III MEMORANDUM
No. la, series of 2020

: DR. MARY SYLVETTE T. GUNIGUNDO
Office-In-Charge, Office of the Director IV 
Office of Student Development and Services

For

: FINAL CALL FOR THE SUBMISSION OF MASTERLISTS OF 
BENEFICIARIES OF STUDENT FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 
PROGRAMS FOR ACADEMIC YEAR 2019-2020

Subject

: 28 AUGUST 2020Date

This has reference to the Memorandum dated 30 March 2020 re Final Call for the 
Submission of Masterlists of Beneficiaries of Student Financial Assistance Programs 
(StuFAPs) for Academic Year 2019-2020.

Relative to this, CHEDRO III is pleased to submit the attached hard copies of the 
scholars/grantees masterlists for the 2nd semester, AY 2019-2020, the funding of 
which shall be charged against the 2019-2020 Continuing Appropriations:

1. CHED Tulong Dunong Program (new- 1st and 2nd semester)
2. FULL-PESFA Program

The said soft copies of the said mastelists were already sent via email at osds- 
lsad@ched.qov.ph on 27 August 2020.

Should there be any further queries, the OSDS designated staff may coordinate 
directly with Ms. Jovy J. Canlas at telephone number (045) 436-1847 or email at
icanlas@ched.qov.ph.

For the OSDS kind consideration, please.
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MARIA TERESITA MAGANAS SEMANA, PhD, CESO IV
Office-In-Charge, Office of the Director IV 0_L^
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Republic of the Philippines 
OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

COMMISSION ON HIGHER EDUCATION

MEMORANDUM FROM THE OFFICE OF THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

CHED REGIONAL OFFICIALS AND STAFFTO

FINAL CALL FOR THE SUBMISSION OF MASTERLISTS OF 
BENEFICIARIES OF STUDENT FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 
PROGRAMS FOR ACADEMIC YEAR 2019-2020

SUBJECT

30 APRIL 2020DATE

In view of the Department of Budget and Management (DBM) National Budget Circular (NBC) No. 
580 dated 22 April 2020 on the "Adoption of Emergency Measures in the Government due to the 
Emergency Health Situation", we are requested to submit all recommendations for Regional Fund 
Transfer (RFT) for payment of financial benefits of new and ongoing beneficiaries (under HEDF 
and GAA funds) of the CHED Scholarship Programs/Student Financial Assistance (StuFAPs) and 
Tulong Dunong Programs for AY 2019-2020.

One of the purposes of NBC 580, s. 2020 as stated in Section 3, Item no. 3.2 is "to identify 
unreleased funds for P/A/Ps under the FY 2019 continuing appropriations and FY 2020 GAA 
which may already be discontinued or may no longer be completed within the current fiscal year.

Thus, all unutilized funds and failure to submit recommendations for RFT will be surrendered to 
the DBM for COVID-19 related efforts and measures.

Please submit all masterlists to OSDS on or before 31 May 2020 to facilitate processing and 
release of funds to the CHED Regional Offices.

For further queries, you may coordinate with the Local Student Affairs Division of the Office of 
Student Development and Services (OSDS) through osds-lsad@ched.gov.ph.

For your appropriate action.
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ATTY. CINDERELLA F1LIPINA S. BENITEZ-JARO
Executive Director IV
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